
  
TO Members of the Joint Budget Committee 
FROM Tom Dermody, JBC Staff (303-866-4963) 
DATE January 20, 2023 
SUBJECT Referral of Dept. of Human Services BA4 to Joint Technology Committee 

 

The Department of Human Services submitted BA4 (Colorado Benefits Management System 
upgrades) on January 3, 2023, requesting $5.9 million total funds, including $1.1 million General Fund, 
and 10.4 FTE in FY 2023-24 for upgrades to the Colorado Benefits Management System, including 
the adding access to The Work Number. The Work Number is an income verification service provided 
by Equifax. JBC staff requests permission to refer this request to the Joint Technology Committee for 
their review and consultation. 
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